BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



TOWN OF MILLBURY MARCH 8, 2017 REGULAR MEETING

Town of Millbury 127 Elm Street Millbury, Massachusetts 01527 Telephone: (508) 865-4721 Fax: (508) 865-0878

17 APR 13 PH 1:

Meeting Location: Millbury Town Hall – Board of Health Office

Members Present: James M. Morin, Ronald J. Marlborough, Armand O. White

Staff Present: Judy Bater, Cheryl Rawinski

Health Agents Present: Julie VanArsdalen, Phil Leger

Absent: James Malley, PE

Guest/s Present: Cassandra Anderson, Greg Myers, Superintendent

Call to Order: James Morin called to order the meeting of the Millbury Board of Health at 4:03PM on March 8, 2017 in Millbury Town Hall Board of Health Office.

Approve Minutes: MOTION: Ron Marlborough made a motion to accept the minutes. Seconded by Armand White. All Approved.

Vouchers Reviewed:

Youth Health Discussion: Cassandra Andersen and Greg Myers discussed various health concerns with youth and potential solutions. Cassandra discussed e-cigarette perception. Greg mentioned problems associated with detection of synthetic marijuana such as in candy form. Greg mentioned that the Junior High School health curriculum was implemented last year and will be reviewing a potential High School health curriculum and moving in the direction of a health department available for all grades. Sandra mentioned that Spectrum offered to donate \$500.00 towards training and curriculum. Greg is looking into bringing back the SADD Program. Looking for long lasting results for impact events. Cassandra also offered some assistance with the purchase of a particular curriculum as those can be quite costly. Also, discussed peer pressure skill building. Jim would like to review regional comparative data. Jim also mentioned a CPR program for in-coming freshman. Cassandra said that the American Red Cross could assist with this process and typically would donate the equipment to assist with your goal to have all students certified. Greg is looking into R.A.D. training for all senior girls. Prom season is upon us, may contact Direnzo for their assistance with an impact vehicle. The day of the event can be a significant impact. However, long-term all are in agreement that

more needs to be implemented to help youth make better choices and be prepared for specific situations.

Health Agent Update: Julie VanArsdalen – reviewed her inspections. Julie responded to a power outage at the mall. No major issues. Julie asked Armand for a contact to relocate a rooster. Armand suggested Blash Farm. Julie also mentioned she needs to sticker Murgo Trucks.

Office Update: Judy updated the board on the progress of the Septage Hauler and Solid Waste Hauler permitting process. Judy mentioned that this list from Wheelabrator only had 17 additional names. Judy mentioned that she contacted North Andover as a host community to Wheelabrator, as well. North Andover permits over 60 haulers. Also, North Andover's regulation was approved by the Attorney General's Office. Ron feels we should have a fee for the sticker. Judy stated that she is not sure how many truck stickers will be needed. Judy mentioned that the stickers are a bit pricey. We initially combined our order with other towns to reduce the cost. The board said to order 200 to 300 more stickers. Judy stated she has not received a list from Upper Blackstone as of yet. Judy reviewed her response to the selectmen for request to provide information regarding fines issued.

Local Upgrade/Variance: None

CMRPHA Update: Phil Leger gave a brief update on his written report. Phil wanted everyone to be aware of a free bike racks available. Food Code trainings are coming up. Karyn will be releasing an update in regards to medical marijuana establishments.

Public Health Nurse Update: Cheryl stated she spoke to the school in regards to a norovirus outbreak. Ron asked Cheryl at what point does she get notified in regards to contagious diseases. Cheryl stated the case needs to be first confirmed.

New/Old Business:

Clothing bin was observed at Sam's Gas – Julie to look into this and will contact Mark Goretti.

Fee Schedule Review at next meeting – Must also review with Selectman for final approval. Phil stated that he feels Title 5 is the simplest category to start with. Reviewed Title 5 fee schedule. Phil will review Title 5 pricing at the next meeting.

Tobacco Regulations: Tabled – Jim mentioned T21 and feels the board should consider adopting this.

Ron and Phil discussed 40U and receivership programs and how these programs work. Armand would like to have Town Manager explain his plan regarding receivership. Armand said that he unable to attend the April meeting. Ron stated this will be voted at Town Meeting.

Jim mentioned the office hours and asked if Jackie spoke to me about it. Judy stated that she didn't never knew the origin of this inquiry and she was opposed to changing her hours at this time.

Board of Health Meeting - March 8, 2017

Next Meeting: Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 4:00 PM
Motion to Adjourn at 5:30 PM: Armand White made a motion to Adjourn Seconded: Ron Marlborough. Unanimous. Approved.
Jan Morn
James ∕M. Morin, Chairman
Armand O. White, Vice Chairman
Harry Most Con
Ronald J. Mariborough, Clerk
1 /